
From: Hightower, Kay <khightower@aging.sc.gov> 
To: Morris, Steve <smorris@aging.sc.gov>

Dickinson, Gerry <gdickinson@aging.sc.gov> 
Page, Hank <hpage@aging.sc.gov>

Date: 2/7/2017 8:02:00 AM 
Subject: RE: Meeting Bill Dukes

Hi Steve-

I am on my way to a site visit in Hilton Head and will be out of the office all day. Kay

Kay Taylor Hightower, Esquire
Program Manager
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9903, Fax 803-734-9886
khightower@aging.sc.gov

From: Morris, Steve
Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 4:31 PM
To: Dickinson, Gerry; Hightower, Kay; Page, Hank
Subject: Meeting Bill Dukes

Bill Dukes will be here Thursday February 16 at 1:00 here to meet with the 4 of us. Put on your Calendar.

Tomorrow Tuesday February 7 I would like the 4 of us to meet at 10:00 for updates and what we need to do before 
the 16th.

Steve Morris
Executive Director
Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging 
1301 Gervias St. Suite 350 
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-9910
smorris@aging.sc.gov
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